## Dear Year R parents

It has been lovely to have all of your children in school for their first 'official' day at Crofton Hammond Infant School. They had a wonderful morning - and the beautiful weather definitely helped too.

I just wanted to let you know that our school has two Facebook pages. You can join either of these. Our main school one is called 'Crofton Hammond Infant School' and our PTA also run a page that is called 'CHIPS - Crofton Hammond Infant Parents and Staff'. These are closed groups and you can join either and will be just asked to input the name of your child so that administrators can check that you are in fact parents of children at our school! All of the information on these sites is overseen by school staff and will be 'official'.

We know that there are other Facebook groups set up by parents and of course you may want to join these too, but I just wanted you to know that these are not overseen by the school and we therefore cannot verify information that appears on them. We would just ask you to bear in mind that if you want an 'official' answer to a query then it is best to use the school pages. Or of course you can always ring or email school and we will be happy to help.

Many thanks Jacky

Jacky Halton Headteacher